HILL & MOOR PARISH COUNCIL

Delamere House, Hill Furze, Pershore, WR10 2NB

Tel:  01386 860502
Hill & Moor Parish Council

CLERK:  Michelle English, Delamere House, Hill Furz, Fladbury, Pershore, WR10 2NB

Tel:  01386 860502  Email:  Hillandmoor@yahoo.co.uk

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in Lower Moor Parish Rooms on

Thursday, 9th May @ 7.30pm.

Present:         Cllrs Butler (Chair) Cllr Morgan-Nash, Cllr Selvey, Cllr Bell & Cllr Hayes 
1. 
Apologies:     CC Tucker
In attendance:  Clerk & Village Hall Committee & 1 member of the public
2. Minutes of last year’s Annual Parish Meeting were approved
3. Report from the Chairman of the Parish Council.

Well, another year has gone and I would like to say a few words on what we have achieved and to recognise those that have contributed towards this.

Over the last year we have been able to complete a number of projects and have seen considerable progress on others.  Firstly, our street lighting, we have now completed the planned work to upgrade the streetlights in the Parish.   Besides mowing, the cost of our streetlights was one of our highest costs and they were also in quite a bad state of repair.  We now have lighting that is more energy efficient, reliable and providing a significant reduction in our lighting energy costs, and my thanks to Tony for achieving this.

Secondly, we have now been able to register the Playing Field with the Queen Elizabeth II Playing Field Trust.  This protects the field for perpetuity, ensuring that no one can develop on it, and my thanks to Jo Bell for her work on this. 

We also have the new Children’s Play area which is being well used.  I would like to thank Jo Bracewell and Norman for their efforts in raising the funds.

Thirdly, our Flood Alleviation scheme.  Worcester County Council has completed the work at the back of Chestnut Close and Bridge Street, which will provide extra storage capacity for flood water.  In addition, work has been done to alleviate the problems in Salters Lane, where the flow though the culverts into Salters Lane has now been restricted.  This will help relieve the pressure on Salters Lane, Blacksmith Lane and the ditch running down to the Railway Bridge behind Bridge Street.  In addition, Wychavon are trying to obtain funding for a full Surface Water Survey to identify any further work required. My thanks to everyone on the Storm Damage Working Group for their help in achieving this.
I would also like to express my thanks to Michelle and all our councillors for their efforts and support, to Nick Winter for his work as Lengthsman and to Ron Miller for his help as tree warden.  My thanks also to Liz Tucker for her help and support over the year.

On a more personal note, I have decided to resign my role on the Parish Council, as I feel the role needs someone who lives within the Community.  I joined in January 2007 and within three months found myself as Chairman.  With just the support of Blair and Maurice as co-councillors we managed to keep the council alive whilst building the council and taking on a number of major issues such as the EVG Glasshouses, the Gipsy Site and most of all the aftermath of the floods of 2007.  I would like to thank all my Councillors and Clerks, both past and present Liz Tucker and you the residents for the help and support over the last six years and I hope that I leave with the Parish in a better shape than when I joined.

Nick Butler (Chairman)

4. Report from the County and District Councillor.
Finance:  It has been another challenging year financially for both councils although they took the governments offer of 1% funding to make no increase in council tax.  The County Council continues to drive its BOLD programme (better outcomes, leaner delivery) but calculates that it needs to up its annual savings from £14 million pa to £20 million pa from 2013/14 to 2016/17 to cope with reduced government funding and demographic growth.  Over the next two years it is putting all its activities through a commissioning process to decide on the future shape of the activity and who would be the best provider.  Wychavon has made savings of £2 million over the two years and is now consulting with the public on how best to find another £1.4 million.

Planning:  The draft South Worcestershire Development Plan was finally sent off on 28th May and the examination in public is expected to take place late summer.  If all goes smoothly it could be adopted at the end of the year.

Flooding:  The County Council flood relief work on Mr Coomber’s field and behind Bridge Street is complete at last.  After the Christmas floods on Salters Lane and Blacksmith Lane I arranged a meeting with Wychavon and County to get clarity on what action was already planned and what needed to be done to stop future flooding incidents.  Wychavon insisted that a proper survey of the whole water catchment needed to be carried out before further solutions could be assessed.  They have not identified funding for this yet.  County did some promised work on the far side of the A44 which limited the flow of water down Salters Lane.

New Homes Bonus:  Wychavon have been generous in allocating 40% of this bonus money for new home completions to the local parishes and Hill & Moor have been able to use it to the benefit of their parishioners.   As finances get tighter it may not be possible for it to be continued for future house completions. 

5. Reports from Village Organisations.

Village Hall

The previous committee did a fantastic job raising funds and improving the Village Hall.  We are keen to recognise their hard work! The new committee will be holding a fund raiser event in June/July where all proceeds from the Pub will go towards the Village Hall.

The use of the hall will be publicised more in order to increase the visibility however there are some challenging tasks in the year ahead due to lack of funds.

Allotments

The fund is ticking over nicely.  Last year saw 3 changes with plot holders, there was still one plot available which  looks like will be rented within the next week.  A barrier has been installed, with a combination lock,  to prevent  the access of vehicles, particularly those fly tipping. It has been protected with SmartWater.

The implementation of running water was looked into, however it does not seem viable at present.

A special word of thanks was mentioned to Mr Ellis and Mr Faizer of Mechanical & Pipework Fabrications Ltd who made the gate at cost to the Allotment Trust.

6. Open Session: 

The following items were mentioned:

Community Orchard.  It was noted that the trustees have given authority to the PC to undertake any studies within the next two years.  But the PC were not actively considering this.

Travellers.  It was noted that concrete had been laid at the site in Upper Moor.  The PC said this could be for the day room which was granted planning permission previously.
 It has also been noted that the number of mobile homes approved (4) has been exceeded;  Wychavon District Council planning enforcement officers are actively working on this case which was reported on 1st May 2013.
The next meeting will take place at 7.30pm on Thursday 1th May 2014 in the Village Hall, Lower Moor.
The meeting closed at 8.00pm
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